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We hope to see you on Saturday!

Tickets for the shuttles are available at all of The Villages
Box Office locations on a first come, first serve basis.



The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have
scheduled maintenance:

— La Hacienda Recreation Center

The La Hacienda Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance November 11th
through November 20th.

— Chula Vista Recreation Center

The Chula Vista Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance November 4th
through November 8th.

— Chatham Recreation Center Indoor and Outdoor Facilities

The Chatham Recreation Center Indoor and Outdoor Facilities will be closed for
maintenance on November 6th.

= Chatham Billiards Hall

The Chatham Billiards Hall will be closed for maintenance on November 7th.

— Bridgeport Recreation Center

The Bridgeport Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance on November 2nd.
= Allamanda Recreation Center

The Allamanda Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance on November 3rd.
— Lake Miona Recreation Center

A portion of the Lake Miona Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance
November 4th through November 8th.



The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have
scheduled maintenance:

— Lynnhaven Neighborhood Pool

The Lynnhaven Neighborhood Pool will be closed for maintenance October 7th
through November 11th.

— Largo Neighborhood Pool Parking Lot

The Largo Neighborhood Pool Parking Lot will be closed for maintenance
November 4th through November 7th.

— Canal Street Recreation Center

The Canal Street Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance on November
16th.

= Bonita Neighborhood Pool Parking Lot

The Bonita Neighborhood Pool Parking Lot will be closed for maintenance October
29th through November 1st.

= Osceola Hills Recreation Center

The Osceola Hills Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance November 8th
through November 15th.

= Pine Hills Recreation Center

The Pine Hills Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance November 1st
through November 8th.

— Pine Ridge Recreation Center

The Pine Ridge Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance November 15th
through November 22nd.



Frequently Asked Questions and
Answers

The wall behind my house is covered with mold. How do I get it cleaned?

Your Declaration of Restrictions stipulate who is responsible for maintaining the
wall or fence on your property. You can download them from www.DistrictGov.org.
If you are still unclear please call District Property Management at 352-753-4022
for assistance.

What can I do if I notice the plants and flowers are dying at my gate
entrance?

Each year District contractors replace millions of seasonal and ornamental plants
throughout The Villages. Because of these quantities, all material is contract grown
or acquired by reputable growers to ensure a consistent product. At times, some
plants may decline prematurely. This can be caused by wet or dry conditions,
temperature change or simply outliving its intended lifespan. We are continuously
monitoring all Districts, planning and scheduling these improvements. If you see an
area in need of attention, please

contact District Property

Management at 352-753-4022.



Frequently Asked Questions and
Answers

Did you know that each lot in The Villages is assigned two specific days of the week
to irrigate? It is important to follow this schedule to prevent over watering the
common areas between homes and to ensure that there is adequate pressure on the
system available for everyone who is scheduled that day.

A “flood’ of information on irrigating is available online at
www.thevillageswaterwisdom.com. Information including details on Florida
Friendly Landscaping, how much water you really need to use and when your lot is
scheduled for watering are all at your fingertips.

Residents in the Lake County portion of The Villages (with the exception of District
11) must comply with the restrictions of the St. John's River Water Management
District.

The following is a summary of the restrictions:

Lawn watering depends on whether you have an odd or even numbered address,
and the time of year.

Daylight Saving Time: Second Sunday in March until the first Sunday in November
Eastern Standard Time: First Sunday in November until the second Sunday in
March
« Watering may only occur before 10 a.m. or after 4 p.m. on the scheduled days.

» Water for no more than one hour per zone.
« Certain exemptions are available, such as allowances for new plant material.
« There are no restrictions on fountains, car washing and pressure washing.

However, it is important to be as efficient as possible, such as using a shut-off nozzle

on the hose, so water isn't wasted.


http://www.thevillageswaterwisdom.com

Frequently Asked Questions and
Answers Submitted Through
www.DistrictGov.org

Residents in the Marion, Sumter and Lake County District 11 portion of The
Villages must comply with the SWFWMD's year-round conservation measures.

The year round conservation measures allow for twice-per-week watering, which
gives residents additional flexibility for determining when to water. Residents are
encouraged to water only if their lawn and landscape needs it and turn off their
irrigation system if it has rained or if rain is predicted in the next 24 hours. Some of
the signs that a lawn needs water include: blades folded in half lengthwise,
footprints remaining on the lawn for several minutes after walking on it, and the top
few inches of soil being dry.

CDD Home Address Watering Days Watering Hours
Even Addresses 12 am to 10 am and
1 Tuesday / Frid
(ending in 0, 2, 4, 6, 8) uesday / HHiday 4 pm to 12 am
Odd Addresses 12 am to 10 am and
1 Monday / Thursd
(endingin 1, 3,5,7,9) onday ey 4 pm to 12 am

12 to 10 d
2 Even Addresses (ending in 0, 2, 4, 6, 8) Tuesday / Friday amto 19 am an
4 pm to 12 am

12 to 10 d
2 Odd Addresses (endingin 1, 3, 5,7, 9) Monday / Thursday am to 10 am an
4 pm to 12 am

12 to 10 d
3 Even Addresses (ending in 0, 2, 4, 6, 8) Tuesday / Saturday am o 10 am an
4 pmto 12 am

12 to 10 d
3 Odd Addresses (ending in 1, 3, 5,7, 9) Wednesday / Sunday am o 17 am an
4 pmto 12 am

12 to 10 d
4 Even Addresses (ending in 0, 2, 4, 6, 8) Thursday / Sunday am o 10 am an
4 pmto 12 am

ing i 12 am to 10 d
4 Odd Addresses (ending in 1, 3,5,7,9) Wednesday / Saturday am to 10 am an
4pmto 12 am

5-12 Even Addresses (ending in 0, 2, 4, 6, 8) Irrigation schedules vary by house lot number,
please refer to the sticker on the irrigation controller,
5-12 0Odd Addresses (endingin 1, 3, 5, 7,9) visit thevillageswaterwisdom.com or use the chart on
the following page for the irrigation schedule.



Frequently Asked Questions and
Answers Submitted Through
www.DistrictGov.org



www.DistrictGov.org

Did you know that you can find your Declarations of Restrictions on
www.DistrictGov.org?

Visit www.DistrictGov.org and Departments and Community Standards.

Click on Download Your Declaration of Restrictions.

Select your county



Information Provided By...

Since June, the North Sumter County Utility Dependent District (NSCUDD), along
with the District and our solid waste provider JACOBS, held three interactive
workshops for the development of a Solid Waste Management Plan. The
development of this plan will ensure we maintain a high level of satisfaction for the
collection of solid waste and remain safe, effective, efficient, and environmentally
sound for the future all while providing a cost-effective program.

The first workshop provided information on the District’s current Solid Waste and
Recycling Program, and the need to develop a Solid Waste Management Plan, as
well as the state of the industry and the impacts this has on our current program.

The second workshop recapped what we learned in the first session along with
additional information on the methods of solid waste disposal, as well as the rising
costs. With the use of electronic survey clickers, a series of questions were asked of
the attendees and the results stated that the majority feel there is no need to change
the solid waste collection process and are very satisfied with the service that is
provided. The participants also indicated a willingness to pay slightly more per
month to maintain the current solid waste and recycling program.

During the third workshop, alternative waste management options, options for
waste disposal, and the associated costs were presented followed by additional input
from the attendees. Some of the suggestions were “Be Bold”, “Be Simple”, reduce
the number of items accepted for recycling, and the list goes on.

The presentation from the three workshops can be found on the District website at
www.districtgov.org.

NSCUDD will hold a special meeting on Monday, November 4, 2019, at the District
Office, 984 Old Mill Run, Lake Sumter Landing at 9:00 AM to determine how we
move forward. Please plan on attending!


http://www.districtgov.org

Information Provided By...



Did You Know??

Fishing in The Villages

Florida is conducive to year-round fishing which makes The Villages a perfect
community to offer ample fishing opportunities for those who wish to wet a hook
and line. To ensure your fishing experience is enjoyable, it is important to know the
rules and regulations for fishing these water bodies. The Village Community
Development Districts and the State’s Water Management Districts oversee and
manage many of the water bodies located throughout The Villages community.
These water bodies serve several purposes for the community and also provide
anglers fishable areas for their recreational enjoyment. For information visit
https://www.districtgov.org/departments/Recreation/fishing.aspx

Everglades Recreation Complex Grand Opening

Join us for the Grand Opening of the Everglades Recreation Complex, Friday,
November 8, 2019. The ribbon cutting will be at 10 am.


https://www.districtgov.org/departments/Recreation/fishing.aspx

Did You Know??

Chairs on the Squares

While personal folding chairs are allowed at events on the squares, the setting up
and leaving of chairs prior to 3 p.m. is prohibited. If you are using the chairs
provided, seat saving is not permitted prior to the beginning of entertainment,
unless a member of your party remains with your seats. Do not block walkways
and be courteous towards others to ensure safe passage by all.

Annual Christmas Parade

Join your neighbors and celebrate the season by being a part of the Annual
Christmas Parade on Saturday, December 14, 2019. Applications for the parade will
be accepted through Friday, November 22, 2019. Find the application on the next

page.






Information Provided by...

Executive Golf Course Information

. Hill Top Executive Golf Course will remain closed until further notice for cart
path renovation.

« Walnut Grove will be closed Thursday, October 31, 2019 for overseeding.
We thank you for your patience during these scheduled renovations.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please call the District
Executive Golf Maintenance Office at 352-674-1885. We appreciate your patience
and understanding.

Information Provided by...

Unit 56 Drainage Project

District staff, Village of Marion Unit 56 residents, District 4 Board members and the
contractor celebrated the successful completion of the Unit 56 Drainage Project
with a hot dog cookout in the Locustwood cul-de-sac. Quite a few residents attended
the event and expressed their appreciation of the professionalism of the contractor's
and District's staff assigned to complete the project. As part of the drainage project,
all Unit 56 roads were milled and resurfaced as approved by the District 4 Board.
District Property Management thanks the Unit 56 residents for their patience and
understanding through this process.



Did You Know...

Due to recent increases in items attached to street signs, stop signs and light poles,
the District would like to remind residents that balloons, ribbons, yard sale signs or
any other materials attached to street signs can cause damage and are not
permitted. In addition, signs are not permitted on District property, including right
of way areas, in cul-de-sacs or in roundabouts to ensure the safety of all motorists,
pedestrians and property. Signage can cause distractions to motorists, as well as
cause line of sight problems.



Information Provided By...

Public Safety Push In Ceremony

On Saturday October 26, 2019 a push in ceremony was held
for the new engine at Station 47. The engine was named
“Marty” in honor of Marty Matthew an employee of The
Villages Public Safety Department (VPSD) who passed away
in March of this year.

The push in ceremony dates back to the 1800’s. Back then, horses were used in
the fire service to pull fire pumpers to the location of the emergency. After
returning to the station both the horse and apparatus would then be washed and
the pumper would be hand pushed back into the bays by the firefighters. Local
clergy would bestow blessings upon the horse throwing holy water onto them for
long life, strength, speed and good health. The public and Marty’s family
participated in the ceremony which was followed by an open house of Station 47.



Information Provided by ...

Envelopes

You may have noticed some changes in the envelopes that come with your monthly
utility and amenity bill. First, the return envelopes, for those not on automatic
drafts, were changed from a solid color, to white with a colored block on the top.
Solid colored envelopes are much more expensive than the white. This change will
result in an annual net savings of over $7,000.

In addition, we have added language inviting everyone to sign up for paperless
billing on the outside of the main envelope. Not only is paperless billing more
convenient for seasonal residents, but it saves time, money and resources for the
homeowner, The District and our future.

Go paperless at DistrictGov.org — enroll today.
More Secure| Eco-friendly | Access anytime, anywhere



While seasonal influenza (flu) viruses are detected year-round in the

United States, flu viruses are most common during the fall and

winter. The exact timing and duration of flu seasons can vary, but

influenza activity often begins to increase in October. In addition to
flu viruses, several other respiratory viruses also circulate during the flu season and can cause
symptoms and illness similar to those seen with flu infection. These respiratory viruses include
rhinovirus (one cause of the “common cold”) and respiratory syncytial virus (RSV), which is the
most common cause of severe respiratory illness in young children as well as a leading cause of
death from respiratory illness in those aged 65 years and older.

What is Influenza (Flu)?

Flu is a contagious respiratory illness caused by influenza viruses that infect the nose, throat, and
sometimes the lungs. It can cause mild to severe illness, and at times can lead to death. The best
way to prevent flu is by getting a flu vaccine each year.

Flu Symptoms:

The Flu can cause mild to severe illness, and at times can lead to death. Flu is different from a cold.

Flu usually comes on suddenly. People who have flu often feel some or all of these symptoms:

o fever* or feeling feverish/chills

e cough

e sore throat

e runny or stuffy nose

e muscle or body aches

e headaches

o fatigue (tiredness)

e some people may have vomiting and diarrhea, though this is more common in children than
adults.

*It’s important to note that not everyone with flu will have a fever.

How Flu Spreads:

Most experts believe that flu viruses spread mainly by tiny droplets
made when people with flu cough, sneeze or talk. These droplets can
land in the mouths or noses of people who are nearby. Less often, a
person might get flu by touching a surface or object that has flu virus
on it and then touching their own mouth, nose or possibly their eyes.



Who is most likely to be infected with influenza?

A CDC study found that children are most likely to get sick from flu and that people 65 and older
are least likely to get sick from influenza. Median incidence values (or attack rate) by age group
were 9.3% for children 0-17 years, 8.8% for adults 18-64 years, and 3.9% for adults 65 years and
older. This means that children younger than 18 are more than twice as likely to develop a sympto-
matic flu infection than adults 65 and older.

Period of Contagiousness:

You may be able to spread flu to someone else before you know you are sick, as well as while you
are sick.

People with flu are most contagious in the first 3-4 days after their illness begins.

Some otherwise healthy adults may be able to infect others beginning 1 day before symptoms devel-
op and up to 5 to 7 days after becoming sick.

Some people, especially young children and people with weakened immune systems, might be able
to infect others for an even longer time.

Preventive Steps:

o CDC recommends a yearly flu vaccine as the first and most important step in protecting against
influenza and its potentially serious complications. (Speak to your health care provider if this is
right for you!)

o Try to avoid close contact with sick people.

o While sick, limit contact with others as much as possible to keep from infecting them.

o If you are sick with flu-like illness, CDC recommends that you stay home for at least 24 hours
after your fever is gone except to get medical care or for other necessities. (Your fever should be
gone for 24 hours without the use of a fever-reducing medicine.)

o Cover your nose and mouth with a tissue when you cough or sneeze or cough or sneeze into
your elbow. After using a tissue, throw it in the trash and wash your hands.

o Wash your hands often with soap and water. If soap and water are not available, use an alcohol-
based hand rub.

e Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth. Germs spread this way.

o Clean and disinfect surfaces and objects that may be contaminated with germs like flu.

Visit https://www.cdc.gov/flu/index.htm for more information, statistics, and facts!


https://www.cdc.gov/flu/index.htm

Information Provided by...

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE

Is seeking a primary and alternate volunteer committee member for Village
Community Development District No. 1

Village Community Development District No. 1 (District 1) is seeking a
primary representative and an alternate representative on the Architectural Review
Committee (ARC).

The primary applicant must be a full time resident of District No. 1 and
have lived in The Villages for at least one year.

The alternate applicant must be a full time resident of District No. 1 and
have lived in The Villages for at least one year. This position requires attendance at
the ARC meeting every week for the first four (4) weeks and once every month
thereafter.

Candidates are recommended to have education and/or experience in any of
the following areas: architecture, ability to read site plans, residential/commercial
construction, building management, deed restricted communities, landscaping,
county code enforcement, etc; however, this is not required. The Committee meets
weekly, on Wednesdays, for approximately 4 hours (8:00 a.m. until noon).

If you are interested in becoming a primary or alternate volunteer
representative for District No. 1, please contact the Community Standards
Department at 751-3912.



Information Provided by...

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE
Is seeking an alternate committee member for

Village Community Development District No. 3

Village Community Development District No. 3 (District 3) is seeking an
alternate member to serve on the Architectural Review Committee.

The applicant must be a full time resident of District 3 and have lived in The
Villages for at least one year. Candidates are recommended to have education and/
or experience in any of the following areas: architecture, ability to read site plans,
residential/commercial construction, building management, deed restricted
communities, landscaping, county code enforcement, etc; however, this is not
required. The Committee meets weekly, on Wednesdays, for approximately 4 hours
(8:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m.).

The required attendance for the alternate member is to attend an Architectural
Review Committee meeting each week for four (4) weeks and then monthly
thereafter. If you are interested in becoming an alternate member on the
Architectural Review Committee, applications are available on the District’s
website, www.DistrictGov.org and at the Community Standards Department, 984
Old Mill Run, The Villages, Florida.


http://www.districtgov.org









